Local Government Pension Scheme

Public Sector members of the Local Government Pension Scheme aged above 55 who are made redundant and want to retire early will face a cut to their benefits according to new rules proposed by the government.
Local authorities such as Cheshire East Council already have a system in place whereby all redundancies with a value over £100,000 are discussed at Staffing Committee, in line with their constitution. The Staffing Committee considers the proposed severance package with the value of £100,000 or more.  This takes in consideration all costs related to the severance package including redundancy element and required pension contributions.

The government is proposing that members of the local authority pension funds in England, who are at least 55 years old when made redundant, will have their strain cost reduced by the value of any statutory redundancy payment required to be paid.

Strain costs are calculated as the difference between the value of the benefits the member would have received when retiring at normal pension age, and the value of the benefits provided as a result of early retirement due to redundancy.
https://www.pensions-expert.com/DB-Derisking/Redundant-local-civil-servants-face-pension-cut
https://www.pensions-expert.com/DB-Derisking/Looming-exit-payment-cap-puts-extra-strain-on-LGPS-funds
Government Consultation document launched 7th September 2020
6.3 The government would ensure any reforms do not breach the provisions of the Public Service Pensions Act 2013. Employees would remain entitled to pensions they have accrued during their employment and there would be no change to the age at which ‘normal’ retirement is available under existing scheme terms.
http://lgpslibrary.org/assets/cons/lgpsew/20200907_CD.pdf
LGPS Regulation and Guidance – Scheme Consultations 2020 are listed on an annual basis

http://lgpsregs.org/schemeregs/consultations.php
The government therefore proposes to introduce a cap of £95,000 on the total value of exit payments. This consultation seeks views on the scope, level and design of this cap. The table below offers a summary of the key features of the government’s proposal.

https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/consultation-on-a-public-sector-exit-payment-cap/consultation-on-a-public-sector-exit-payment-cap
Colin Meech, UNISON National Officer who is the UNISON, Capital Pensions Stewardship Officer will be pulling together the formal UNISON response to these Consultation, and these will be shared with our members. In addition we will be raising the issue with Geoff Wright Cheshire West Assistant Branch secretary) who is the Unison representative on the Cheshire Pension Fund to be raised with the Cheshire Pensions Board.
